
Invocation 

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

Notes 

Four Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

Paul Harris Fellows 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Attendance and Apologies 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Peter Nichols by 

calling  0419 216 110 prior to 12 noon on the day of 

the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important 

to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, 

or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

Pavilion Hire  

Hire of the Pavilion can only be made by contacting President Jack     

Odgers.  Ph 8645 8476 or 0411 273 159 

CLUB PRESIDENT 

Jack Odgers 

CLUB SECRETARY 

Tim Clements 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Ed King 

WORLD PRESIDENT 

Ray Klinginsmith 

Our Meetings 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, 

WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 

timandsue@internode.on.net 

Website 

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of Whyalla 

An association of business & professional people committed 

to the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking 

of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers. 

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Michele Hart. SECRETARY - Tim 

Clements.  

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. CLUB SERVICE - Soto Stuppos.  

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Kerry Wishart. 

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, Alexander Motel 

PORT LINCOLN    Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm , Golf Club 

ROXBY DISTRICT 1st & 3rd Monday 6:30 pm. Call 0447 485 116 for location 

Membership 

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy) 

Fai Chivell (Literature Education) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) 

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Perry Eden (Metallurgy) 

Clint Garrett (Secondary Education) Michele Hart (Banking Retail) 

Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Brian Moodie (Electrical Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) 

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services) 

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) Kerry Wishart (Health & Beauty) 

  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)  

CLUB SERVICE 
Soto Stuppos (Director) 
Tim Clements 
Glen Eden 
John Holds 

Keith Sichler 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Kerry Wishart (Director) 
Fai Chivell  
John Cagney 
Vin Higgins 

Jari Peltonen 

SERGEANT 
Peter Nicholls 

SERVICE PROJECTS 

Jane Owens (Director) 
Lyn Braid 
John Davis 
David Dunn 
Clint Garrett 
Michele Hart 
Brian Moodie 
Peter Nichols 

Soto Stuppos 

HISTORY 

Vin Higgins 

BULLETIN 
Brian Moodie 

LOCAL CONTACT 

DIRECTORY 
Perry Eden 

PROGRAM 

John Cagney 

PAVILION 
Jack Odgers 

ATTENDANCE 
Lyn Braid 

YOUTH/YOUTH 

PROTECTION 
Clint Garrett 

VAN 
Brian Moodie 

Soto Stuppos 



Coming Up 

 Next Week 

12/10/10 

Following Week 

19/10/10 

Chairman John Holds Jane Owens 

GUEST SPEAKER Steve Arndt Jim Pollock 

TOPIC WEDB Whyalla 

Vote of Thanks John Cagney Tim Clements 

Stewards Michele & Vin John H & Jane 

Rotary Information 

Bowls Challemge  

PP Colin Barrett, from the Norrie Club, gave the results of the recent Bowls 
Challenge, after not counting their two expert bowlers, Whyalla seemingly won 
by a close margin. 

Colin presented the Trophy to Pres. Jack. 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

Meeting No. 2819 

Tuesday 5 OCT 2010 

Chairman Vin Higgins 

GUEST SPEAKER Ian Reschke 

TOPIC Digital Television 

Vote of Thanks Kerry Wishart 

Stewards Perry & Clint 

Chairman Michele Hart 

Attendance 14 +2 Make ups =80% 

Apologies Kerry, Clint, John H & Lyn 

Guests Rotarians: David & Shirley Gabb,Colin Barret, Phil 

Zubranic, Sue Clements, Karen Michie, Karen 

LAST WEEK 

Raffle Raised $74 00, there were two prizes, both won by 

Karen Michie 

Thought for the Week 

When the power of love, overcomes the love of power, the world will be at peace 



Presidents Remarks - Jack Odgers 

President Jack welcome our friends from the Whyalla Norrie Rotary Club 

Highlights 

Jane had to be restricted, as she has had numerous highlights this week, the main 
one being that she has become a “Grannie” for the first time, this seemed to be 
the biggest event since man first walked on the moon! 

Peter’s stepdaughter is getting married and he will be giving her away. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Pres.Jack was inducted into the Club in 1999, and on the 21st it is Karen Davis’ 
birthday 

REPORTS 

Secretary - Tim Clements 

Tim read a request for assistance regarding the Rotary Health Indigenous  
Scholars  Mental Health Project, this was passed on to Services Comm. for 
consideration 

An annual report from Phoenix Industries was given to Pres. Jack. 

A report from Romac was read, there is a plan to hold an a meeting on Interplast 
in District 8 next April. The venue for this is to be decided on. 

There will be a Board meeting at Kerry’s home on the 7th of October. 

Service Projects - Jane Owens 

Jane reported on the last Committee meeting held, She listing the jobs which 
require attention on the MCU and who has responsibility for them. 

There are three planned outing for the MCU before the end of the year. 
Tanderra, the after Pageant and the Main Street Party. 

 Different Members of the committee have  volunteered to oversee them. 

Jane has received positive feedback from the organiser of the recent Fight Night 
at the Rec. Centre 

A letter of request was received from Rtn. Clint, looking for assistance with 
cooking a breakfast  for the Whyalla Pride Week, at the end of this month 

Jubilee Park Stakeholders are having a meeting at the Showground Office on the 
12th of October, volunteer required. 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 

 Local Contact Perry Eden 

Perry advised that the selling of spots in the guide was going well, with 
about 40% of the cash received so far. 

Tim Clements 

In his capacity as Ass Governor for District 8, Tim read from an article from 
World RI President, Ray Klinginsmith, this was an appeal to all Clubs, to be 
come “bigger, better and bolder” 

Tim challenged both Clubs to look at their present projects and apply this 
statement to them. It was suggested that a sub-committee should be formed for 
this purpose. 

This will be discussed at a Meeting later this month. 

Sergeant -  Peter Nichols 

Peter fined Members from both Clubs for their talent, or lack there off, at the 10 
pin bowling night. 

Naturally, Jane was fined for being a “Grannie" but she did not complain 

GUEST SPEAKER 

Rotary Information & Fun Night 

Chairman Michele Used the September Theme, of New Generations as her topic 
for the information section. 

New Generations is now considered as the Fifth Avenue of Rotary Service. 

Michele listed some of the many programmes that fall into this Service 

The Fun section of the night, comprised of a fairly difficult quiz organised by Rt. 
Soto. His main problem was in controlling the Members answering the 
questions. 

There were some bottles of wine as prizes, two of which were won by Norrie 
Members. 

Then Rtn. Brian ran a computerised musical quiz. This was a question and 
answer format, but him being Scottish, there were no prizes. 

Both of these were well received. 

 Closing Remarks: Pres Jack 

Jack reported that he had been in contact with PP Peter Reid, who has 
been unwell, but he is now very much better 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 


